REGULAR MEETING
MINUTES
August 21st, 2019
​A regular board meeting of the board of directors of the Towner County Public Health District was held in the Towner County Memorial Bldg in Cando, ND at 7:00am, Wednesday, August 21, 2019.
​The following directs were present: Valerie Pederson, Matt Odermann, Troy Senger and David Lagein. Also present were Denice Hanson and Sherry Walters. Absent was Jessica Larson.
​David Lagein, President called the meeting to order. Valerie Pederson made a motion to approve the agenda. Matt Odermann 2nd it. Motion Carried.
​Review of the minutes. Matt Odermann made a motion to approve the minutes. Matt Odermann 2nd it. Motion Carried.
​Review of the financials. Matt Odermann made a motion to approve the financial report and paying the bills from May 15, 2019 to August 21, 2019. Troy Senger 2nd it. Motion Carried.
​Environmental Health Report included sewer code proposals and review of current fees. We will have the first meeting in November in conjunction with regular health board meeting for sewer ordinance updating.
​The administrator report was given by Sherry. The tobacco grant has been submitted and accepted, the grant amount is $42,589.00. We plan to advertise our cessation services in the upcoming months. We have patches, procedures and standing orders.
​We received $2,867.00 for EPR/HAN funding.
​There will be a new Community Prevention Grant and we have to pick one strategy. In talking with the Sheriff's department it was decided to go with Marijuana. The state is okay with this but we need data to support it.
​They attended Grand Forks Public meeting about their Syringe Service Program. We continue to provide naloxone, naloxone training and tracking naloxone use.
​We continue to put messaging in the Reaper and on Facebook page regarding Safe medication disposal and opioid messaging.
​There is a conference in Miami regarding meth, cocaine and other drugs in November and Sherry would like to send someone. Matt Odermann made a motion to approve the out of state travel for someone to attend the conference in Miami. Troy Senger 2nd it. Motion Carried.
​Our VFC inspection needs to be scheduled.
​The immunization grant is $1,000.00 with an additional grant for $10,000.00 written by Denice to focus on flu vaccination.
​A new regional networking grant funding plan was submitted by the collaborative for this year with increased needs to be met but no funding changes.
​New Business
​New grant is SOAR, which is just more then $71,000.00. Marci has been working hard on this grant.
​A nice thank you note was received from Dr. Petty.
​Marci has been working with Kathy Benson to assist with financials.
​Next meeting will be held on November 20, 2019.
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